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Extract from Letter sent on 24 May 2024 to Swansea 
Bay University Health Board following their JET meeting  

Swansea Bay University Health Board JET meeting  
  

Thank you for attending the JET meeting on 15 May with your Executive Team to 

discuss your organisation’s end of year position across several key areas and for 

providing the papers beforehand to aid the discussion.  These form an important part 

of the official record for the meeting.  I would like to add my congratulations to your 

workforce teams on winning four wards at the HPMA Wales NHS Awards.    

   

On maternity and neonatal services, a maternity services improvement 

transformation board had been established and you are progressing with the 

enhanced monitoring process and oversight meetings.    

  

You advised a recent unannounced HIW review had identified three immediate 

actions.  HIW had accepted your immediate improvement plan and the HIW report 

would be published in early June.  You confirmed that 76 of the 80 actions from the 

previous HIW inspection had been completed with four outstanding around training 

and improving communication.  I note you have appointed a Director for Maternity 

and do not have any midwife vacancies.    

  

You confirmed that a paper is going to Board at the end of May around the 

reopening of the NPT birthing centre and community services. I would appreciate an 

update following that meeting.     

   

We agreed the following actions from the meeting:  

  

• Health board to provide an update on the opening of the NPT Birthing Centre 

following Board meeting in May.  

 

 

 


